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1. EDU allocations: No capacity was allocated during the month of 

December. 
 
2. Grease Receiving/Co-Generation Project: The main components of the 

project have been completed. There are however, some electrical issues 
that have arisen, that have delayed the project, yet again. Although the 
components are in fact necessary for the integrity and operational safety of 
the system, and these changes are within my ability to authorize, I feel the 
Board needs some insight as to why these items were not addressed 
beforehand. It is not in MGSD’s best interest to allow the continuance of 
change orders without explanation, in an effort to expedite the project. As 
conveyed earlier, I have not yet allowed the acceptance of grease until all 
of the grease receiving components have been completed, tested, and 
deemed operational. 

 
3. Primary Clarifier # 3 Rehab: The coating on the clarifier and rake arm 

mechanism has been completed. Final inspection of the material is to be 
performed when material has fully cured.  

 
4. Willow Bill: The previously discussed holiday reindeer were placed on the 

fencing at the front of plant. Bill has asked me if I would be willing to 
participate in future educational programs at the area schools in his 
organizations efforts to teach about conservation and ecology projects. 

 
 
 
 

Frank T. Johnson 
District Manager 
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